
Child Allowance to be Paid Out in October 
 

 

 

The Child Allowance for August and September will be transferred on Friday 10 October.  
Depending on the time of application, transfer may only take place in November or later. 
 

In principle, the Child Allowance is granted from the month following the application date. 

Retroactive payments are not made (except for applications made within 15 days of the day 

after childbirth or planned moving-out date), so please ensure you apply promptly. 

 

Inquiries 

Childcare Support Divisions 

Aoi Ward 054-221-1093  

Suruga Ward 054-287-8674 

Shimizu Ward 054-354-2120 
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